Stratham Conservation Commission

Meeting Minutes: Wednesday, December 12, 2012

Members present: Tim Copeland, Pat Elwell, Bill Grace, Donna Jenson, Bob Keating, Allison

Knab, Bill McCarthy, Dan McAuliffe

Non-members present: Paul Deschaine, Debbie Foss

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.

Pizza was served.

32 Bunker Hill Development

■ Bob Keating reported on the recent site walk of the development and the water pipe easement. About five trees were marked to potentially save. Bob believes about 80 percent of the right of way will be cleared for maintenance purposes.

Minutes

• Pat motioned, Bill M. seconded a motion to accept the minutes of November 28 as written. The motion passed unanimously.

Mail

• Public Services of New Hampshire sent a notification that they are doing maintenance work.

Planning Board

• The Planning Board will most likely have a meeting on changes to open space regulations in early January.

CC Board

• Two alternate spots are free. Pat is reaching out to Brad Jones to see if he is interested in returning.

Easements

• The Goodrich easement is still awaiting commentary from the state Attorney General.

Other

- Donna will call the library to discuss Caroline's memorial. Allison also said she would also check when she is in the library.
- Paul showed slides from a recent meeting on business in the town. The slides showed 3,112 acres with a conservation interest. This means 32 percent of town land is conserved in some fashion.

Pat motioned, Tim seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:06. All voted in favor.

The next Conservation Committee meeting will be held January 9, 2013.

Respectfully submitted by Allison Knab, secretary